
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

November 11, 2024
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:30 p.m. (1830) by Commissioner Hudson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 2nd, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. (1830).  The flag salute was led by Commissioner Hudson.  Present were Commissioner Hudson, Commissioner Anderson, Commissioner Pidduck, Chief Berg, BC Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Firefighters Chuck Royal and Phill Zimmerman along with community member Andrea Xaver were also present.   
Public Comment: N/A
Consent Agenda:

Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
*  October 14th Meeting Minutes
*  Accounts Payable Check #’s 4676-4701 in the amount of $26,159.58
*  Payroll Check #’s 4644-4647 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,090.84
Correspondence:  Turn down letter from FEMA for the radio grant.
Old Business:  N/A
Call Report – BC Klinefelter gave an update on calls for 2024.  Year to date, we have responded to 309 calls.  
New Business:  
2025 Budget – There was a discussion about the 2025 budget.  Commissioner Pidduck made a motion to approve the $848,345 budget.  Commissioner Anderson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Resolution 24-258 – Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve Resolution 24-258, option 1 level of accounting services for 2025.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Resolution 24-259 – Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve Resolution 24-259, approving the levy increase that was approved by the voters back in April.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Workshop – Commissioner Hudson asked the other commissioners about having a workshop to discuss future plans for the district.  They all agreed to have the workshop at the Big Lake Church on November 22nd at 8:30 am.  Secretary Berg will post on the website.

Chief’s Report:   
· Several firefighters participated in a Veteran’s Day ceremony at the elementary school.

· The home school group sent a thank you for teaching them about smoke alarms.

· Jerry Severson’s memorial service was well attended.

· The Little Mountain training fire went well.  There were no issues.  Past commissioner Bruce Thomson donated all the sheet rock to use for the burn.  The family whose house they burned made an authentic Mexican meal for all the fire fighters.
· Retired firefighter Donna Moore passed away last week.

· Retired firefighter and past commissioner Ardell McCombs passed away last month.

· There have been a few truck issues that the mechanic is working on.

· The old tender was picked up by its new owners.

· Chief Berg would like to order four new radios.

· Firefighter Manrique is working on getting new tire chains/socks for the trucks.

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· The EMTs will be taking the final OTEP class for the year next Tuesday.
· They are working on the OTEP calendar for 2025.
· The students in the EMT class are doing well.
· 8.1 million acres burned this year in the United States. 
Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order:  N/A 
Meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m. (2024)
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Herold Hudson, Commissioner Chair


